
 
 
 

Ministry of Local Government 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Cease All Illegal Operations and Structural Extensions 

 
It has come to the Ministry of Local Government's attention that individuals within our town 
and city boundaries are conducting illegal business activities from residential areas without 
necessary statutory approvals. Additionally, there are cases of illegal structural extensions 
being carried out without proper authorisation. These actions are in violation of statutory and 
regulatory requirements, causing significant issues for neighbours and the community's well-
being and harmony. 
 
We urge all ratepayers and property owners within the town and city boundaries to 
immediately cease all illegal operations and structural extensions. It is our collective 
responsibility to uphold the laws and regulations governing our community, ensuring a safe 
and harmonious living environment for all. 
 
Legal action will be taken against individuals found breaching the statutory and regulatory 
requirements. The Municipal Councils and relevant authorities are committed to investigating 
reported cases and enforcing appropriate measures. We encourage residents to be vigilant 
and report any suspicious or unlawful activities observed within our community to your 
Municipal Council office or email LGhelpdesk@mlg.gov.fj. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hon. Maciu Katamotu Nalumisa 
Minister for Housing and Local Government  

 
 

 


